
FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME FEBRUARY 4, 2018 

Mass Schedule 
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Saturday Vigil: 5:00 PM 
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Sharing God’s Blessings Annual Appeal 
This year’s Appeal is a perfect opportunity for us to reflect on God’s generosity and to share the 
blessings we have been given with those around us.   This year, our parish goal is $35,320.  The Annual 
Appeal provides the poor with food, shelter and clothing; makes religious education, spiritual guidance 
and CYO programs available for the young; insures the future leadership of the Church with seminarian 
education and training; and most important, brings Christ’s Good News to the people of the 
Archdiocese.  Our parish also benefits by receiving a rebate from the appeal if it exceeds its goal.  It is 
important for all of us to participate.  Please consider making a gift to the 2018 Sharing God’s Blessings 
Annual Appeal. 

Cor ad cor loquituré 
(A heart-to-heart dialogueé) 

My dear parish family: 

I'm happy to announce that we have hired Giovanni Longo to be our new Music Director, effective February 
12th.  Giovanni was born and raised in Montreal.  His native language is Italian and he is also fluent in 
English and French.  He has lived and worked in the United States since 2010.  He is currently the pianist/
organist at Sacred Heart Church in Bloomfield.  He has both a Bachelors’ degree and a Masters’ degree in 
Piano Performance from McGill University in Montreal.  Giovanni will be starting here on February 12th.  
Once again, I would like to thank Andrea Covais for her service to our parish community and wish her all the 
best in the future.  

During Lent, we will have a Speaker Series on three consecutive Monday evenings.  Fr. Tim Graff will be our 
speaker on March 5th, followed by Bishop John Flesey on March 12th and Monsignor Tom Nydegger on 
March 19th.  Additional information will be provided in upcoming bulletins.  In addition, on March 21st, we 
will have a joint Penance Service here at Sacred Heart, with St. Mary’s Parish of Closter and Immaculate 
Conception Parish of Norwood participating.  Fr. Joe Scarangella, the Pastor of St. Mary’s Parish will preach 
and there will be several priests available to hear individual confessions.  Also during Lent, the three 
parishes will each host one Friday evening for Stations of the Cross, preceded by an optional simple soup 
dinner consisting of soup, bread and water.  Immaculate Conception will be the host on February 23rd, we 
will be the host on March 9th and St. Mary’s will be the host on March 23rd.  Additional information will be 
provided in upcoming bulletins. 

All Pastors in the Archdiocese were invited to attend a talk, this past Monday, regarding a project, fully 
funded through a Lilly Endowment grant, to help pastors address the increasing challenges of parish 
administration.  Using the Robert K. Greenleaf Center for Servant Leadership’s Best Test assessment 
process, the project is intended to assist parishes in identifying key opportunities for growth based on 
parish specific needs and strengths.  The project is designed to help any parish, whether it is vibrant or not.  
Those parishes that are vibrant can become more vibrant, and those parishes that aren’t already vibrant 
can become so.  Each pastor, who attended the talk, will now decide if he wants to participate in the 
project, which will continue through the end of April.  The talk was very informative and I will participate in 
the project.  The data, on which the assessments will be based, will be collected through completely 
anonymous surveys.  I will keep you informed of the project as it progresses. 

We recently celebrated First Reconciliation with the students who are preparing for their First Communion 
in the spring.  Receiving the Sacrament of Reconciliation for the first time is a very important step in their 
sacramental preparation.  As a parish, we continue to pray for them. 

I am very fortunate to be part of such a welcoming and vibrant community. Thank you and may God 
continue to bless all of you. 

Yours in the Sacred Heart of Jesus, 

Father Bob 

https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=https%3A%2F%2Fs3.amazonaws.com%2Fallstateassets%2Fimages%2Fcategory_defaults%2F281.png&imgrefurl=https%3A%2F%2Forders.allstatebanners.com%2Fdesign-templates&docid=yAlbls2DP55ggM&tbnid=9MjJw7zbtBQ0xM%3A&vet=10ahUKEwiEs
https://www.google.com/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fcommunio.stblogs.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2015%2F01%2FEpiphany.jpg&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fcommunio.stblogs.org%2Findex.php%2F2015%2F01%2Fepiphany-sunday%2F&docid=auKT_M9uTrF5wM&tbnid=lAxuwz7mEmnXQM%3A


THE FRANCISCIAN GIFT SHOP located at 253 Knickerbocker Road , Tenafly will be 
closing it’s doors in mid March after 50 years of serving the people of the surround 
towns.  Starting February 1st there will be a giant going out of business sale.  Everything 
will be reduced 50-80 % on all religious statues, rosaries, medals chains and jewelry. 
Also, a good selection of gift items including Belleek, Waterford, wedding, baby, books, 
paintings, pictures and Irish gift items will be on sale.  We have a large selection of 
communion and confirmation items too.   Come early for the best bargains.  Hours—
Thursday, Friday, Saturday from 10 am—3 pm.  Call 201-568-0478 for info. 
 
MEALS ON WHEELS NEEDS VOLUNTEER drivers in Closter, Cresskill, Dumont, 
Haworth, and New Milford. Volunteers give 2 hours each month delivering meals.  The 
food is picked up  between 10 and 11 am and delivered to 10-12 clients. Please call 201-
358-0050 to volunteer or visit our web site at pvmealsonwheels.org. 
 
LENTEN SOUP SUPPER—Cold Winter—Hot Soup!  It’s time to enjoy a varied selection of 
homemade soups at our annual Lenten Soup Supper on Saturday, March 3 at 6:00 pm in 
our church hall.  We will offer delicious soups, bread, rolls desserts, etc., and a guest 
speaker from the charity that we are sponsoring this year.  No tickets are required, but 
a free-will offering will be taken.  If you would like to make a pot of soup, please phone 
Mary Ann Mastrangelo at 201-387-2060, or Vincent Shea at 201-387-1994. 
 
KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS – 2018 LENTEN FISH FRY FUNDRAISER Our Knights of 
Columbus council announces that our 21st annual ‘Legendary’ Lenten Fish Fry will be 
held on February 16, 2018 at the Immaculate Conception Parish Center in Norwood 
beginning at 6PM.  Enjoy fresh battered cod, fries, macs and cheese, Cole slaw, desserts, 
beer, wine, soft drinks, coffee and tea.   All for $15 for adults, $13.50 for seniors with 
advance ticket purchase, and $5 for kids under 13. There is a $40 maximum for parents 
with children under age 13.  Proceeds from the event support the charitable projects of 
the Knights.  Tickets will be on sale soon. 
 
FEBRUARY 11 IS WORLD MARRIAGE SUNDAY Marry couples will receive a special 
blessing at all the Masses next weekend.  The Archdiocese will have special Anniversary 
Masses for those couples celebrating  5, 25 and 50 years of Marriage.  On April 29 at 
3:00 pm for all those celebrating a 5 or 25 year anniversary and on May 6 at 3:00 pm for 
those celebrating 50 years.  Masses are held at the Cathedral Basilica in Newark.  
Contact the parish office for more  details. 
 
CONGRATULATION TO THE WINNERS of the annual Knights of Columbus KEEP CHRIST 
IN CHRISTMAS poster contest.  Maya Gueguen won first place and received at $50 prize.  
Justin Finck won second place and received $25 and Alexander Vierheilig took third 
place with a $15 prize.   
 
FRANCISCAN RAFFLE   On the weekend of February 10-11, (weather permitting), Sr. 
Joanne will be selling raffle tickets for her community, the Franciscan Sisters of 
Peace.  Raffles are $10 for one and $25 for three.  Prizes are money gifts each day of 
April.  Proceeds go to the support of the community and its ministries.  
 
ARCHDIOCESAN RETIRED PRIESTS COLLECTION  Please help support the retired priests 
of our Archdiocese on Ash Wednesday, February 14.  Please put your donations in the 
collection boxes located at the entrances to the church.  Thank you. 

Monday, February 5 
8:30  Annette Falkowski 

 
Tuesday, February 6 
8:30  Gustavo Velez 

 
Wednesday, February 7 

8:30  Jason Plump 
 

Thursday, February 8 
8:30  Rosina Palminteri 

 
Friday, February 9 

8:30  People of the Parish 
 

Saturday, February 10 
 5:00  Bob De Beauvernet 

 
Sunday, February  11 

 8:00  Alexander Kamouh 
10:00  Joseph Benvent 
12:00  Frances Maresca 

6:30  Armand DiVitantonio 
 

February Donations: 
The bread and wine are 

donated in loving memory of 
Alexander Kamouh donated 

by Catherine Follis 
 

 The sanctuary lamp burns in 
loving memory of Gloria 
Herold donated by the 

Motichka family. 
 

The 2019 Mass Book is  
now open.  

 
ASH WEDNESDAY 
 February 14 

Masses –6:30 & 8:30 am 
Services 4:00 & 7:00 pm 

 

 MASS INTENTIONS 

NEWLY BAPTIZED  - We warmly welcome Riley Marsicano, Jameson Albunia, Charles & Daniel Lamberta 
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